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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

To: The City Commission for the City of Key West

From: James K. Scholl, City Manager

George B. Wallace, Assistant City Attorney

Date: November 1, 2016

RE: Ordinance revision to Sec. 70 of the Code of Ordinances titled “TRAFFIC AND
VEHICLES” to provide those citizens holding valid Residential Parking Permits from the
City of Key West free parking at the City’s Parking lots located on Caroline Street in the
Key West Bight, the Fire Station Lot located on Angela Street and the Old Town Parking

Lot for a period not to exceed 4 hours per day.

Action statement:

A proposed ordinance revision to Sec. 70 granting citizens with valid City of Key West
Residential Parking Permits the use of the City parking lots located on Caroline Street in
the Key West Bight, the Old Town Parking Garage, and the Fire Station Lot located on
Angela Street. This is a sister ordinance to help local residents in light of the one-dollar

increase in parking rates being enacted for certain City parking lots.

Background: Current Section 70-249 contains Additional eligibility provisions for
persons desiring to participate in the City’s Residential Parking Permit program.

Resolution 16-288 passed by the City Commission on October 5, 2016 increased parking



rates for on-street parking in certain areas of the City not otherwise regulated by
Ordinance. The City Commission expressed its desire to grant a four hour parking fee

waiver per day for holders of valid Residential Parking Permits.

The Parking Division will calculate any loss of revenue caused by the implementation of
this ordinance and provide a monthly record of same to the Finance Department.
Recommendation:

To approve the proposed ordinance revision.




